




















OAKLAND UNIFIED
SCHOOL DISTRICT

LEADERSHIP, CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION (LCI)

January 4", 2013

Marcia Argyris

Senior Program Officer

S.D. Bechtel, Jr. Foundation
P.O. Box 193809

San Francisco, CA 94119-3809

Dear Ms. Argyris,

On behalf of the Oakland Unified School District, I am excited to submit this grant
proposal to the S.D. Bechtel, Jr. Foundation. The OUSD Physical Education Department is
requesting a $100,000 grant to expand our PE Equipment Library for 2013-2014. The purpose
of this project is to provide schools with the means to teach inspiring and standards-based
Physical Education units.

As evidenced by the California Physical Fitness Test, only half of our students fall into
the Healthy Fitness Zone for body composition. Often there is no funding budgeted for Physical
Education equipment and the result is anemic and dilapidated supplies for students use. Due to
the lack of equipment, most OUSD PE programs are unable to teach the full array of state
standards. With minimal amounts of equipment, PE classes become stagnant and repetitive. As
Dennis Fink, Skyline PE teacher said, “to teach dance to our students, we have to pull our cars
onto the blacktop, open the doors and play our car stereo.” Small amounts of equipment cause
lower moderate to vigorous activity as students must wait in line to use the item. Lack of
equipment also creates an environment where the best athletes get the most “touches” and the
least skilled rarely handle the ball.

This project would provide a bounty of new equipment available to all OUSD schools.
OUSD teachers will “check out” units for three weeks at a time. All units will include enough
equipment for a class size of 70 students, thereby allowing each student the maximum amount of
class time actively participating, rather than waiting for their turn with the equipment. Units will
be based on the California State Standards and include a wide range of team sports, individual
sports, cooperative activities and modifications for all skill levels. To support these new units,
teachers will receive professional development so they may deliver dynamic lessons, cultivating
a life-long love of physical activity in every student.

In August of 2012, the PE Equipment Library opened its doors. However, due to limited
materials, only the 20 lowest resourced schools were offered access to the library. Word spread,
and inquiries poured in from all over our district- from pre-K classrooms to high school- asking
to use equipment. Many units are reserved through the end of the school year and a handful have
already requested reservations for next year. The funding for expansion would address this
demand and allow all OUSD teachers access to the equipment.




Over the past 4 months, 17 schools have used the equipment from the library. When
schools check out equipment, it is commonly used by several classrooms, and in some cases, all
the students at the school. 75% of the teachers and principals have come back to check out new
units and all others have reserved items for later this year. Conservatively, an estimated 6,000
students have benefited by using the equipment in the past four months.

Responses from teachers include:
“The badminton equipment was a great hit with my classes and I appreciate
the availability of it!!!!”- Lori McGurk; “They are loving it!”- Steven
Spinola; “We’ve never had anything like this in Oakland before. Thank
you!!”- Belinda Rector; “The kinders did great with the
balance equipment this week! We learned about how to balance our
bodies.”- Beth Keer; “My students have greatly enjoyed the equipment.
Thank you!”- Pat Franklin.

OUSD seeks to provide outstanding education for every child, as full service community
schools. On behalf of the Physical Education teachers and students, we are deeply grateful to the
S.D.Bechtel, Jr. Foundation for this grant opportunity to OUSD’s Leadership, Curriculum and
Instruction Department for the PE Equipment Library. Thank you for your thoughtful
consideration.

Sincerely,

(.

Caleb Cheung
Manager, Science

4551 Steele Street o Oakiand, CA 94619 510.336.7613 ¢w;}
caleb.cheung@ousd.k12.ca.us hitp://science.ousd.k12.ca.us










more obese children are left watching, thusly perpetuating the sedentary cycle. Finally, with
minimal and dilapidated equipment, PE teachers are unable to teach the full breadth of
curriculum as outlined by the California State Standards. In a 2010 UCSF study of OUSD
Physical Education, when asked for teacher suggestions for ways to improve PE programs, all
teachers, from elementary through high school, suggested “more equipment”.

Last year the S.D. Bechtel Jr. Foundation awarded OUSD funding to create a library of physical
education equipment that could be che  :d out by teachers at 20 of our lowest income schools.
The PE Equipment Library was filled with wonderful and exciting equipment. 100% of grant
funds went to equipment. Staffing, storage, transportation and publicity were provided through
OUSD resources. (Please see attached photos of equipment)

The library has exceeded expected demand. Equipment was distributed, returned and re-
distributed at a rate not anticipated. Word has spread quickly throughout the district and demand
exceeds inventory. Since opening in August, 17 of the 20 eligible schools have used the
equipment from the library. When schools check out equipment, it is commonly used by several
classrooms, and in some cases, all the students at the school. Of the teachers and principals who
have checked out equipment, 75% have come back to check out new units and all others have
requested items for later this year. Conservatively, an estimated 6,000 students have enjoyed
using the equipment in the past few months.

Response from our teachers shows their appreciation for the PE Equipment Library: “The
badminton equipment was a great hit with my classes and I appreciate the availability of it!!!!”-
Lori McGurk; “They are loving it!”- Steven Spinola; “We’ve never had anything like this in
Oaklar before. Thank you!!”- Belinda ector; “The kinders did great with the

balance equipment this week! We learned about how to balance our bodies.”- Beth Keer; “My
students have greatly enjoyed the equipment. Thank you!”- Pat Franklin.

OUSD is asking the S.D. Bechtel, Jr. Foundation for $100,000 to expand the PE Equipment
Library and offer the items to all OUSD teachers. The library is stored in a portable dedicated
entirely to this resource. With the expansion, over 25 units will be available for check out and
enough equipment for several schools to do the same unit at the same time. Teachers “check
out” new units of equipment every 3 weeks. Students in economically disadvantaged schools
will have the equipment necessary for rich, inspiring and comprehensive curriculum that is based
on the California State Standards. With the help of the S.D. Bechtel, Jr. Foundation, all students
will have ample opportunity to reach proficiency levels in the full array of state standards.

The equipment available will align with the California State Standards for Physical Education.
Through this expansion, teachers will be able to teach units such as: gymnastics, lacrosse, bike
safety, volleyball, table tennis, kickball, football, gymnastics, archery, badminton, water safety,
soccer, softball, self-defense, tennis, fitness, basketball, ultimate frisbee, golf, track and dance.
Another exciting unit is specifically targeted for cooperation and gross motor movement skills
and features a massive parachute, scooter activities, balance boards, bean bags and other items
that are simply great fun! The units also include items that allow for modifications based on
skill. As an example, there are regulation volleyballs for more competitive students, no-sting
volleyballs for intermediate and beach balls for beginners. When students are able to participate
at a level that is appropriate for them, they are more engaged and will naturally progress through
the stages at their pace. The goal is to foster a lifelong love for physical activity.

























